FEMINISTS FOR LIFE ON CAMPUS
    Mary Meehan has written an article on the campus outreach of Feminists for Life (FFL; The Human Life Review, Summer 2008).  Meehan told of the founding of Feminists for Life in Ohio in 1972.  It was a feisty little gadfly for many years telling of early feminists and their opposition to abortion.  When FFL came to Washington in 1994, it hired Serrin Foster (speaker at the 1996 UFL Conference) as director.  
     FFL began lobbying, but soon discovered that college outreach was its top priority.  FFL’s magazine, The American Feminist, has a usual print run of 10,000. Often campus health centers do not even know what resources are available and find it easier to send pregnant women to abortion clinics.  FFL has sent information kits to 600 campuses.  
     In 1997 Georgetown University was the first campus to sponsor a forum on available resources.  They packed the auditorium and invited outside protesters to come in.  They said it was not a debate, but a way of enabling students to make life-affirming choices.   Georgetown established a pregnancy hot-line service, opened a townhouse for parenting students, and holds a resource forum every year.  At Pepperdine the student handbook now says that, though they do not support sexual activity of unmarried students, they will not pursue disciplinary action.

     At least 35 colleges or universities have had pregnancy resource forums, but rarely do the counseling centers mention pregnancy counseling as one of their services.  Notre 

Dame and Boston College have support statements on their web pages.  
     FFL recommends that pro-life groups at secular campuses go to top campus administrators and reach out to other feminists groups.  At Clarion University they had a baby-items drive for three weeks leading up to the forum.  Many large universities have special arrangements for graduate-student- parents. Some have opened these resources to under-grads.  Following suggestions in FFL material the University of California put diaper-changing decks in its wash rooms.  The University of Virginia has about 25-30 baby-sitting volunteers.  Feminists for Life are now pressuring Congress to give $10,000 in matching grants to set up a campus office to care for the needs of pregnant students, young mothers, and their babies. 
                      _______________

     In June of 2007 the New York Times, CBS, and MTV conducted a poll of young Americans and found that 24% said abortion simply should not be permitted; 38% said it should be strictly regulated.  In May of 2008 a Virgin-Mobile survey of young voters listed abortion as the fourth most important issue.

     Yet Barack Obama, whom Robert George of Princeton (speaker at the 2005 UFL Conference) called “the most extreme pro-abortion legislator ever to serve in either house of the United States Congress,” seems to be a favorite of the young!  Do they know?
